Take the Chill Off High Heating Bills With A Warm Wood Fire

Source: Doug McLaren, Extension Forestry Specialist


With continued high oil prices and slightly colder temperatures predicted this winter, many people are looking for an economical way to stay warm. Using wood to help take the chill off might just be the answer.


Most people today burn wood as a supplemental source of heat. A wood-burning stove or fireplace, when used in conjunction with a conventional heat source, can be a cost-effective and comfortable choice for many homeowners. However, to get the most out of your wood-burning experience, there are several things to keep in mind.


All firewood is not created equal. Different species of wood provide different amounts of heat per unit size. Wood is made up of air and cellulose. The more air space wood has, the less there is to burn. Therefore, it’s best to choose firewood that has the heaviest/densest per unit volume.


The better woods from which to choose are oak, hickory and black locust, which are the densest of the firewoods in Kentucky. Yellow-poplar, silver and red maple provide less heat per unit volume, but they are good woods for starting fires and for short duration fires. For a fire that’s easy to ignite and long lasting, try mixing woods of different densities. 


Secondly, wood contains water, and the more water in the wood the less heat that will be generated. That’s why it is important to make sure firewood has been seasoned, or cured. Wood takes about six to 12 months to season properly. You can tell if it’s properly seasoned if it has a gray, weathered appearance and has large cracks in the ends. The larger the cracks are, the drier the wood.


Burning seasoned firewood is also important from a safety standpoint. Unseasoned wood produces a smoldering fire that creates a potentially dangerous creosote buildup in the chimney. Creosote buildup can lead to a chimney fire. It is always a good idea to have a professional check your fireplace before building the first fire of the season.


Remember that wood can absorb water, so stack your firewood in an area where air can circulate around it.  Place a cover over the top of the stack, leaving the ends open to the sun and air.


Lastly, firewood is most often measured by volume, not weight, and the most common measurement is the face cord. A face cord is 4 feet high and eight feet long and is available in varying widths. Prices for firewood vary from one location to another and are usually negotiable. 


When buying firewood, it’s best not to buy more than you will use during the season. And be sure to ask the dealer if the wood you buy will be delivered and stacked properly. 

For more information, contact the (County Name) Cooperative Extension Service. 
Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, religion, disability or national origin.
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